
 

 

NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY 
 

The U.S. Department of Energy (DOE) has prepared a draft Environmental Assessment (EA) to 
analyze and describe the potential environmental impacts associated with the: 

  Fishermen’s Atlantic City Windfarm 
  Atlantic City, New Jersey 

DOE/EA 1970 
 

DOE’s Golden Field Office has prepared the draft EA in accordance with the National 
Environmental Policy Act (NEPA).  Fishermen’s is proposing to develop an offshore wind 
renewable energy facility within New Jersey State Waters located approximately 2.8 miles off 
the New Jersey coast from Atlantic City. The proposed project consists of up to six wind turbine 
generators that would generate approximately 25 megawatts of electricity and the necessary 
electrical transmission facilities to connect to an existing substation.    The draft EA is available 
for review on the following website: 

www.energy.gov/node/1019606 

Written public comments on the EA’s analysis and results of the environmental impacts of 
implementing the proposed action will be accepted until April 3, 2015.  Please mail comments to 
the DOE Golden Field Office, c/o Ms. Lori Gray, 15013 Denver West Parkway, Golden, CO 
80401, by fax to 720-356-1350, or by email to gonepa@ee.doe.gov. 

In addition, interested persons are invited to attend an informational meeting from 4:00 PM to 
7:00 PM on March 10, 2015 at The Carnegie Center, 35 S. Dr. MLK, Jr. Blvd., Atlantic City, NJ 
08401. The meeting will be in Room 206, on the second floor of the Carnegie Center. 
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